UCL

UNIVERSITY COLLEGE LONDON
Department of Mathematics

Gower Street, London WCIE 6BT
Professor C.A. Rogers, D.Sc., FRS Tel: 0171-387 7050
Ext. 2834
Fax: 0171-383 5519

Qﬁ\% Ture, 1996
D eov KD*WAM

Pt MCMM’) //«)a}(adv\ 'wwual 81»4/# W cal
(hmmﬂt accwm%) 6’W WW
oeade A Wia b3 frmars

Owne \’\M‘M wrha MMKUL m be
&Mﬂ X«/ﬁ \MUW W \ Walson 4

Dv. T . \\ac)w'tf\’\)
bﬂwﬂf 9 Y5/ NI 17
Healomadon | ok \(01 S,

Vv K.
ma,iﬁ tk 1@ uk ., ac, lgork vax a
° ,aegv\)’ K/u-‘(/u’\

N NORw AL
) Mﬁxw @&M w&wﬂ



'a/,)

ol L\,}A(ﬁ/\zw\«/&
e e bofortimadily,
W{rLMﬁ Y\&{/&\/""{ e Aoy +
lwmf\i: o fdrtss lMWWW
GW% N Nw,&&dé‘m««u-,
R I
\ L

e e



Mathematical Sciences Research Institute
1000 Centennial Drive S
Berkeley, CA 94720, USA

August 12, 1996

Dear Prof. Rogers:

On July 23, 1996 the project of finding all regular ternaries concluded. The number to
be compared with Watson's 790 turned out to be 794. Close. I think 794 is right but
if it turns out to be wrong I won't jump off a cliff.

On the matter of the search for a possible Watson list I have come up with another
(possibly slightly crazy) idea. In his paper (Mathematika 22(1975), 1-11) he effusively
thanks the referee. Perhaps after 20 years the anonymity of the referee might be waived.
If he or she is still on the planet I would be pleased to make contact. Or: perhaps someone
would be willing to make contact on my behalf. I realize that old Mathematika files
may have been discarded or otherwise hard to get at.

One further thought. The dedication to Watson and the fact that this is such a close
followup of a significant part of his life's work suggest publication in Mathematika. (Let
me hastily note that I realize that it would have to be refereed.) I would like that and I
think my two colleagues would be happy (but I haven't mentioned it to them). The text proper
is only 4 pages. But the table of 913 forms; aye, there's the rub. Watson's decision not
to publish a full list must certainly not be repeated. The table (and the text too) are
available online, as the jargon goes. That means that publication electronically is possible
in some journals without the daunting task of setting in type and proofreading. The current
cover of Mathematika does not hint at such possibilities. So I am forgetting it (unless
you choose to pursue it further).

Let me thank you again for being so extraordinarily helpful.
Sincerely

Irving Kaplansky
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